
 
 

Dear Archway Glendale Brick and Mortar Families,  

We are thrilled to be welcoming all our Brick and Mortar students back to campus! We are grateful for your 

cooperation in helping us try to maintain a healthy and safe learning environment.   

On Thursday, December 3, regular Brick and Mortar school schedules will resume. As a reminder, Friday, 

December 4, is a half-day! 

We are all committed to maintaining the protocols and procedures that allow our students to come back together 

in the classroom. We ask that you continue to partner with us in making sure Archway Glendale will be able to 

stay open to serve students.  

One way you can partner with us is by NOT sending students back to school tomorrow, December 3, if:  

1. Anyone they have been in contact with has tested positive for COVID-19. Students should quarantine 

for 14 days from last contact.  
2. They have been tested for COVID-19 and are waiting for test results. Students can return after receiving 

a negative result.  

3. Someone in their household has been tested for COVID-19 and is waiting for test results. Students can 

return after receiving a negative result.   

4. They have any symptoms of COVID-19, which include fever (>100.0°F), cough, shortness of breath, 

difficulty breathing, chills, sore throat, headache, muscle/body aches, runny nose or congestion, 

vomiting, diarrhea, and/or a new loss of taste or smell. Students may return when symptoms are gone, if 

they have a doctor’s note, or have received a negative COVID-19 test result.  

5. They have traveled internationally. Students can return 14 days from return date or after receiving a 

negative COVID-19 test five or more days after their return. 

If you will be keeping your student home due to one of the reasons above, please be sure to call the attendance 

line, 623.866.4710, with a detailed reason and notify Sara Swinford. 

As we finish out the 2nd quarter, please continue to monitor your students. Should they develop any symptoms, 

make sure to keep them home, notify the school office and Sara Swinford, and consider getting them 

tested. This will help to prevent any potential illness from spreading on the campus and will allow us to 

avoid additional disruptions to Brick and Mortar learning.  

We look forward to Brick and Mortar learning resuming tomorrow! 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to me or Sara Swinford. 

 

Sincerely, 

Jack Kersting 

Headmaster 
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